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PROPOSED ADOPTION OF NEW BYE-LAWS

This announcement is made by New Ray Medicine International Holding Limited 
(“Company”, together with its subsidiaries as the “Group”) pursuant to Rule 13.51(1) of 
the Rules Governing the Listing of Securities on The Stock Exchange of Hong Kong Limited 
(“Listing Rules”) in relation to the proposed amendments to the existing bye-laws of the 
Company (“Bye-laws”).

The board (“Board”) of directors (“Directors”) of the Company proposes to make certain 
amendments to the Bye-laws (the “Proposed Amendments”) in order to, amongst others, (i) 
bring the Bye-laws to be in line with the latest legal and regulatory requirements, including 
the amendments made to Appendix 3 to the Listing Rules which took effect on 1 January 2022 
(“New Bye-laws”); and (ii) incorporate certain housekeeping amendments. In view of the 
Proposed Amendments, the Board proposes to adopt the New Bye-laws in substitution for, and 
to the exclusion of, the Bye-laws.

A circular containing, among other matters, an explanation of the effect of the Proposed 
Amendments and the full terms of the Proposed Amendments, together with the notice of the 
forthcoming annual general meeting of the Company (“AGM”) and the proxy form, will be 
despatched to the shareholders of the Company (“Shareholders”) on 28 April 2023.

The proposed adoption of the New Bye-laws is subject to the approval of the Shareholders by 
way of a special resolution at the AGM, and will become effective upon the approval by the 
Shareholders at the AGM.
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